
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 12/13/2023 6:08:17 PM

First name: James

Last name: Bruner

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: To Whom it may Concern, We live about 3/4 of a mile west of the current Turkey Tracks shooting

area. We are subject to gun fire seven days a week and all hours of the day and night. We attended the meeting

in Divide and were amazed to learn that this site is not a designated shooting area. The fact that it has gates,

signage, barriers, fencing, and roads leads everyone to think that it is a shooting range. The lack of control of this

area is mind boggling. The trash and abuse of the area is sickening. This area also causes a great deal of stress

on the deer, elk, and other wild life in the area. This area has  to be controlled and a fee must be charged to pay

for the massive amount of clean up that is required. Other shooting areas need to be established to take

pressure off  Turkey Tracks. Once designated areas have been established for shooting, larger parts of the

national forests need to be closed to random shooting.  Jim and Deb Bruner


